
Calvary Lutheran Church 
 303 Fifth Street 
PO Box 23 
Spencer, NC 28159 

704-636-2152 

Calvary Senior’s MealSite 
The Spencer Community Nutrition Site is hosted by 

Calvary Church through Rufty-Holmes Senior 
Center, Salisbury. All Seniors ages 60 & older are 

welcome. There’s food, fun, fellowship & activities. 
Hours: Mon.-Fri.  10:00 AM–12:30 PM  

 Meals@12:00. Call the Nutrition 

Program at Rufty-Holmes Senior  
Center 704-216-7702 or Calvary  

Church for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

CROSS-TIES___________________________________________                                                                                                                                                 

 
 

Ruminations… 
 

   During the heartbreaking and tumultuous days of our nation’s civil war, a colleague asked 
President Abraham Lincoln if he thought God was on “our” side. Lincoln’s response reflected 
both his deep angst and his hope for his own life, for his nation, and for his presidency. 
“Sir,” responded Lincoln, “my concern is not whether God is on our side. My great concern 
is to be on God's side.”   
   Jamaican folk singer Bob Marley, who intertwined his music with his spirituality, was being 
interviewed about his political position and his impact on people throughout the world. He 
had this to say about his new-found fame and following: “Me don’ understand politics, me 
don’ understand big words like “democratic socialism.” What me say is what de bible say, 
but because people don’t read de bible no more, dey tink me talk politics. Ha! It’s de bible 
what have it written and it strong, it powerful.”   
   Two weeks ago, I, along with Tyler Butler and Jacob Perdue, spent the week at 
Lutheridge for Campfirmation. It’s a program that started 40 years ago when a group of 
pastors came up with the idea to send their confirmation students to camp for a week in the 
summer so they might have some concentrated teaching time with them. The hope of the 
week would be that the campers might be more fully engrossed in the life and the teachings 
of Jesus so that their lives might be more deeply impacted by Jesus’ teachings. Having been 
a part of this program for 25 years, I can tell you that this week at camp really does make a 
mark on these young folk’s lives. For many campers, this is their first in-depth experience 
with the love of Christ so selflessly and freely given. Every minute of every day these young 
folks are reminded of the old, old story of Jesus and his love. And it’s a wonder to behold as 
these young folks are awakened to the gift of God’s grace and love for them.  
  The young folks at Lutheridge are a privileged group, not necessarily in terms of worldly 
wealth. Every socio-economic strata is represented by these campers. But each of these 
campers is privileged in that they have an immediate family and a church family that cares 
enough about them to send them to camp. These Lutheridge kids are lifted up by a 
community that loves them and supports them and wants to ensure that they succeed in 
life. And what a privilege and blessing that is. I know because I grew up in that kind of 
loving and supportive family and community. Not every child is that fortunate. 
   I shared last week with those kinds of kids – the less fortunate, the kids with little family 
or community support. Last week our Camp Agape Day Camp ministered to over 25 local 
kids. We had a few kids from outside our community that joined us and we were glad to 
have them. But most of the kids were from our own neighborhood, living on the streets 
immediately surrounding Calvary. Of those 20 kids or so, not a one of them was from a two-
parent family. Each of them was being raised by a single mother. While I don’t know what 
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kind of extended family support system is raising those kids, listening to them talk to each 
other and observing how they treated one another made it clear that these kids aren’t 
receiving what I received as a young boy. These kids are receiving little healthy direction in 
their young lives. In many ways they are on their own, raising themselves in a society that 
seems to have forgotten them, or at least deemed them less and less important.  
   When I was growing up, schools were well funded and it was difficult for a child to slip 
through the cracks and be left behind. Now, with our continuing budget cuts to our 
educational system, it seems that allowing kids to slip through the cracks and be left behind 
and left out has become a matter-of-fact reality of our educational process. It has become 
OK for us to leave kids behind even though we well know that by doing so we are ensuring 
that these young folks have little to no chance of growing up and becoming happy and 
productive members of our society. How in the world did we get to the point where the 
ultimate well-being of our children is no longer important to us, at least not important 
enough to make the sacrifices necessary to insure that all children are given a fighting 
chance in our world? 
   Abraham Lincoln, perhaps our greatest president, wasn’t concerned about being right in 
the eyes of his fellow countrymen and women. His concern was not that he “win” God over 
to his side, but that he so live and lead his life that there was no question that he was on 
God’s side in all matters. Wherever God stood Lincoln wanted it to be known that that was 
where he stood. 
   I never thought I would use the name Abraham Lincoln and Bob Marley in the same 
sentence, but the quote from Marley above, as was Lincoln’s quote, is a simple statement of 
faith from a radical thinker – that what he had to say and where he chose to take his stand 
was in line with what Jesus himself taught and where Jesus himself stood. Marley’s 
allegiance was with the radical Jesus who came into the world to show us all the face and 
the heart of God the Father. To do this, the first thing Jesus had to do was to show us 
where we had deviated from God’s path, which, in all its simplicity, was and is simply that 
we love and lift up one another so that there are no left outs and left behinds in our 
societies.  
   The difficult truth for us to swallow is that each of us are implicitly at fault in the social 
condition of our world today, guilty by omission, guilty because we for too long have been 
silent when faced with evil plots and schemes that have led to blessings for some and 
devastation for others. The problem is that the policy makers in our land wield all the power 
and wealth while the people disenfranchised by their leadership have no ability to fight for 
their God-given rights, the inalienable rights granted to each of us according to our own 
constitution. Jesus came to set straight this kind of self-focused living. Jesus came to turn 
the tables on his own society, proclaiming that God’s kingdom was coming and in God’s 
kingdom all people are treated fairly and no person is left out or given less of a chance to 
succeed than those around him or her. In God’s kingdom, all that is wrong about this 
kingdom will be corrected and all people will be equally loved and lifted up. 
   That’s my job. It’s your job too, as Christ-followers, to stand where Jesus stood and to  

say what Jesus said and to not be silent in the face of evil perpetrated by powerful people 
upon the powerless. South African Bishop Desmond Tutu who courageously and stalwartly 
fought against the evil and oppressive regime of apartheid in his own country once said: “If 
you are neutral in a situation of injustice, you have chosen the side of the oppressor. If an 
elephant has his foot on the tail of the mouse, and you say you are neutral, the mouse will 
not appreciate your neutrality.” Dietrich Bonhoeffer, a German Lutheran pastor executed by 
the Nazi’s during WWII because of his plan to overthrow Hitler, said something similarly 
courageous: “Silence in the face of evil is itself evil; God will not hold us guiltless. Not to 
speak is to speak. Not to act is to act.” 
   Our calling is to be courageous Christians in a world that has become comfortable with 
abuse and oppression and the blatant disregard for all people’s well-being. Where Jesus 
stood, we are challenged to stand – at the side of the poor, the oppressed, the captives, the 
hungry and homeless and hope-starved. If we want to walk (and stand) with Jesus, that’s 
where we need to be. I pray for the courage to find Jesus in our world and to follow. And I 
pray that you all might join me in this prayer. 
 

In Jesus’ name, Pastor Wayne 

 
Congregational Prayer Concerns 

 

 (Please inform the office of any additions or change in status) 
 

Deaths: Judith Powell, Edith Cauble, Rick Beatty, Lucy Hale 
Homebound Members: Mary Sain at The Laurels; Dorothy Dunham at Autumn Care; 
Gaynell Leonard & Dot Bingham at Trinity Oaks; Marguerite Bingham & Julian Torrey at 
home 
Members: Brad Lindsay, Martha Pulliam-Edwards, Paul & Cornelia Briggs, Becky 
Hammond, Ron Thomas, Agnes Spagnolo, Barbara McCorkle, Terry & Sandra Butler, Jesse 
Troutman, Brentyn Heffner, Stillwater, Mildred Beaver, Denise Waller 
Members’ Prayer Requests for Friends & Family: Barbara Stoessel, Jim Powell, Frank 
Bailey, Christopher Concannon, Lisa Edwards, Mike Herring, Upchurch Family, Ken Maine, 
Sandy & Nani Charette, Toby Wilson, Ruenell Hammond, Taylor Brewer, Bob & Pat Schmidt, 
Doug Truesdel, Kelli Waller-Doyle, David Dowell, Marie Lomax, Natasha Briggers, Robin 
McCoy, Peter Marcotte, Collins Barwick, Chase Bivins & Family, Shirley Glover, David & 
Kathy Leasure, Kristen Seamans & family, Brandi Goad, Mitchell Hartsell, Greg Blake, David 
Swaim, Cynthia Gwynn, Cynthia Anderson, Kim Tucker, Scotty Adcock, Madison Jones, Peter 
Marcotte, Bob Hammond, Ronnie Henry, Lois Stallings, Dorothy Baker, Melvin Harmon, Lynn 
Lankford, Helen Jackson, Carlton Miller, Dorothy Childers, Vera Thomas, John Whitehead, 
Joan Seymour, Rachel Raper, TI Honeycutt, Jeff Summers, DJ Throckmorton 

  



“Love bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things”  

 (1 Corinthians 13:7). 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
   Grace and peace to you in the name of the crucified and risen Christ. 
   Last week the U.S. Supreme Court rendered its decision announcing the right of same-gender 
couples to have equal access to marriage. For many members of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America, this decision is a welcome sign of hope and a time for celebration. Other 
members of this church do not agree with the court’s decision and remain deeply concerned 
because of their understanding of Scripture. 
   This decision affects each of us, some profoundly, and we are not of one mind. Let us 
continue to accompany one another with prayer, love and mutual respect as we reflect on this 
new reality and remember Paul’s words in 1 Corinthians about the enduring power of God’s love. 
The ELCA social statement “Human Sexuality: Gift and Trust” (2009) neither endorses nor 
forbids same-gender marriages and recognizes that we have differing understandings and 
convictions on this matter. In its decision, the court stated that “the First Amendment ensures 
that religious organizations and persons are given proper protection as they seek to teach the 
principles that are so fulfilling and so central to their lives and faiths.” 
   According to this church’s social statement on human sexuality, all decisions about 
recognizing, supporting and holding publicly accountable same-gender relationships are 
entrusted to congregations. Recognizing that the church is not of one mind on this subject, our 
2009 actions provide that congregations and clergy should discern together whether to 
recognize such relationships and to what degree. 
   Pastors are to engage in conversation, discernment and partnership with the congregations 
who have called them prior to solemnizing or presiding over a same-gender marriage. On the 
other hand, no pastor is obligated to solemnize the marriage of any couple, same-gender or 
different-gender, whom the pastor cannot in good conscience marry. 
   As Lutheran Christians, we continue to be a church that engages in conversation and 
discernment in all aspects of our faith and life. Creating space for respectful conversation and 
dialogue continues to be an important part of our life together. A helpful resource for engaging 
in difficult conversations is “Talking Together as Christians about Tough Social Issues.” In 
addition, the ELCA Ministry to and with Same-Gender Couples and their Families Working Group 
remains in the process of completing its work. A report of the group’s findings and possible 
recommendations will be presented to the ELCA Church Council at its November meeting. 
   We seek to see our differences as a gift to be celebrated as we live out that which unites us: 
the mercy and grace of Jesus Christ who leads us into mission and ministry in the world. In the 
midst of this change, we are first and foremost church – a church that proclaims the good news 
of Jesus Christ. May God bless, guide and strengthen you each day as you go in peace and 
serve the Lord. 
 

 

Your Sister in Christ,  
 

The Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton 
Presiding Bishop,  
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

 

Dear Calvary Friends,                                                                              
  We are asking for your support for our 2015 “un-fundraiser”, which runs through July 31! 
Unlike a typical fundraiser, where you are asked to buy &/or sell items and give your time, 
with the un-fundraiser all we are asking you to do is simply send a check, sit back & relax. 
Each year, Trinity Living Center assists older adults & their caregivers in our community & 
without donations from individuals like you, this would not be possible. Donations help 
sustain our organization & benefit the community that we serve. 
  We are counting on your support. Your generous donation will allow us to continue living 
out our mission each day as we serve our participants & provide much needed respite to 
their caregivers: “Empowered by Christ, we walk together with all we serve.”  
  Like us on Facebook & keep track of the donations. 100% of your donation is tax deduct-
ible. Please make checks payable to “Trinity Living Cener” & write un-fundraiser on the 
memo line. Mail your donations by July 31, 2015 to PO Box 947, Salisbury, NC 28145. 
Thank you in advance for your support!  
Sincerely,  

Christina S. Joyce, Executive Director 

 
Summer Food Service Program at Central United  

Methodist Church for Children Ages 3 - 18! 
June 15 – August 13  Monday – Friday  12:20 PM 

 

200 Fourth Street, Spencer  (Corner of Yadkin & Fourth Street) 
Central Methodist is partnering again this summer with Rowan-Salisbury Schools Child 

Nutrition Services to provide FREE LUNCHES for any children ages 3-18.  
(There are no adult meals and no meals for purchase available.) 

Children must be present to receive a meal & it must be eaten at the church. 
 

Summer Meals is a federally funded program through USDA where meals can be served  
to students in geographical areas of Rowan County that are over 50% free & reduced.  

As of March 2015, Rowan-Salisbury Schools had a free & reduced percentage of 62.9%. 
The purpose of the program is to reach out to children in our county who may not  

receive the opportunity to eat 2 meals a day like they would if school were in session. 
Questions? Linda Miller at 704-633-0760 or Call Meredith Honeycutt at 704-630-6047. 

 

Annual Summer Circus Train 
Saturdays through July 26 - 7:30 PM at Library Park (3rd Street). 
Central United Methodist invites you to their outdoor puppet ministry. 

Bring a lawn chair or blanket. Singing, dancing & games followed by FREE snow cones & 

hotdogs! It will move inside Central’s Fellowship Hall during bad weather. 
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https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=475611162455239&set=a.475595845790104.126789.475528772463478&type=1
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Christina Batte Creason 
Birth: September 4, 1925     Death: May 5, 2015 

  

   Christina Batte Creason, 89, passed away on Tuesday, May 5, 
2015 at The Laurels of Salisbury.  
   Christina was born on September 4, 1925 to the late Richard 
Baate & Emma Muller Baate in Hennigsdorf, Germany.  
   Her parents placed great emphasis on her education & she excelled in school. By age 25 
she was fluent in German, French & English. To keep her safer during the war, her parents 
sent her away to the Bamberg area of Germany in her early 20’s. It was there that her 
aptitude & education led her to work as a draftsman at an airplane manufacturing facility.  
   After serving in the US Navy, James Henry Creason, of Cooleemee, NC, joined the Army 
& was assigned to an Army Base near where Christina lived & worked. The two met & fell 
in love. She & James were married in Bamberg on July 21, 1948. After passing all the 
protocols of the time, she was allowed to move to the US when James’ enlistment was 
completed several months later. The couple was later blessed with a daughter, Barbara.  
James & Christina were married until his death on May 1, 1998.  
   When Barbara was 3 years old, she & Christina made the trip to Hennigsdorf, Germany, 
where Christina saw her father for the first time since she was sent away. Unfortunately her 
mother had passed away a few months before.    
   Christina took a job in the North Rowan High School Cafeteria & later worked 18 years as 
a Draftsman at Gamewell Mechanical of Salisbury before retiring. She was an active 
member of Calvary Lutheran Church in Spencer, NC, for many years. Among other 
ministries at Calvary, she was a Brownie Scout Leader along with her friend, Ivy Krohn. 
Christina enjoyed gardening, reading, sewing, knitting, crocheting & especially her pets.  
   Christina is survived by her daughter & son-in-law, Barbara & Fred Stoessel, of Salisbury.  
   The visitation was held on Sunday, May 10, 2015, followed by her funeral at Powles 
Funeral Home. The Rev. Wayne Cobb, pastor of Calvary Lutheran Church, conducted the 
funeral which concluded with her burial at Rowan Memorial Park.   
   Memorials may be made to Calvary Lutheran Church, PO Box 23, Spencer, NC 28159. 

 
Congregational Sympathy &  Assurance of the Resurrection 

 

To Bryan, Jonathan, Tyler Beattie & family at the death of Bryan & Jonathan’s 
father, Rick Beattie. 
 

To Frank & Sylvia Bailey & family at the death of Frank’s mother, Lucy Hale. 
 

To Denise, Ronnie, Lizz & Zeke Waller & family at the death of their cousin, Edith Cauble. 
 

To Jim Powell & family at the death of his wife & Calvary Member, Judith Powell. 

Second Annual Agape Day Camp at Calvary! 
 

   Calvary hosted Agape Day Camp the week of June 22 – 26! The camp, designed for rising 
1st - 5th graders, is just one of Calvary’s ways of reaching out to the Community & beyond.  
   Camp was led by Kerstin Brown, Julie Franck & Max Waterhouse, college-aged counselors 
specially trained by Camp Agape & of course, Pastor Wayne! This year’s theme was “Teach Us 
to Pray”! The children enjoyed songs, crafts, games, Bible stories & had lots & lots of FUN!  
   Many of the less fortunate kids in our community miss out on so much during the summer, 
with working parents, limited finances & numerous other obstacles, they have little in the way of 
fun & learning available to them. That’s where Agape Day Camp comes in!  
   Through this ministry, Calvary was able to minister to over 25 kids, most of which live within 
just a few blocks of the church. We were extremely happy to have some of the “Calvary Family” 
kids join us as well & even bring friends! All of these Children of God, learned from each other. 
Hopefully this fantastic week will stick in their minds as they grow. Whether it causes them to 
attend a church or not, it was certainly worth all the effort to know it most certainly gave them 
a positive view of God & all his wonders. The children enjoyed the love, support, respect & the 
feeling of being special. They especially liked it when others listened to their views & ideas. We 
were also fortunate enough to welcome & visit with several parents & grandparents.  
   With all the fun packed into the week, many kids were sorry to it come to an end. We invited 
everyone to drop in & visit with Pastor Wayne &/or Denise anytime we’re around. Denise 
actually had several kids stop by just to visit that were too old to attend camp, some with tiny 
siblings in tow. A few were coloring w/Denise by 8:00 AM. These things tell us the community is 
getting our message: Everyone is always welcome at Calvary & we’re here for our community! 
   We’d like to thank everyone that had a hand in making this a wonderful week for 
the children. Looking over everyone that helped put camp together, I don’t think I can 
possibly name everyone & all the things they did. (The Counselors were sending individual thank 
you notes, they know all the things that happened behind the scenes too.) So instead, here are 
most of the things that went into our successful camp: Planning meetings, teaching & the 
planning that went into the activity, helping out w/kids when needed, donating money/food 
/supplies & delivering them, “go-fors”, taking the counselors to dinner & providing snacks, 
welcoming them in to your homes for showers, etc., airbeds & other things for their comfort 
while sleeping at the church, Thursday night’s treat to a hotel w/swimming pool; this list could 
go on & on. So, thank you all again! Way to go Calvary Family!!!    
   We also want to thank Central United Methodist Church & the Rowan-Salisbury Schools Child 
Nutrition Services for their essential part in the camp’s success. In addition to their wonderful 
ministry that provides free lunches & snacks to any children ages 3-18 (that goes on all 
summer), they also provided these to our campers. Taking the “food burden” on, allowed 
Calvary to use our resources elsewhere!  
   We can’t thank Agape & their counselors, Max Waterhouse, Julie Franck & Kerstin Brown, 
enough for all their hard work & dedication to serving God in this way. These are super young 
people with bright futures centered on serving God! We’re very proud of all of you & pray God’s 
continued blessings upon you as you walk your faith journey! Thank you for everything!  
Your new Calvary Family                                               (Camp pictures are on another page!) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

July Service Helpers 
 

Jacob Perdue                               ACOLYTE 
Tracey Bumgardner 
                           WORSHIP ASSISTANT 
Edwardo Young (5th) & Elizabeth Smith    
                                                     LECTOR 
Elizabeth Smith & Ron Corriher 
                                           ALTAR GUILD 

Martha Pulliam-Edwards               GREETER 

Willie Edwards & Eduardo Young    USHERS  
 

Please remember that due to vacations, kidõs 
custody, etc., everyone canõt always fulfill their 
duties. Please keep an open heart & be ready to 
òjump inó as needed! If you know you canõt 

help on a particular Sunday, arrange a replace-
ment or call Elizabeth Smith at 704-855-5458.  

  
Altar Flowers 

 5 –    
               

12 – Huffines 
 

19 – Barbara & Fred Stoessel  
 

26 –            
 

The 2015 Flower Chart is on the bulletin board 
in the Educational Building.  

 
Dear Calvary Congregation,  
Thank you so much to the choir and for the 
great food following my mom’s (Ivy Krohn) 
funeral.  
It was great to be with you all and it gave us 
great memories of times gone by. We love 
you all and pray for God’s blessings on 
Calvary Church through the years.  

Sincerely,  

Sarah & Daryl Presson    

Happy Birthday toé 
2  Stillwater 
3  Tanya Watkins 
  Jan Cruse 
  Tim Hammond 

5  Dorothy Dunham 
  Tyler Beattie 

6  Lizzie Overcash 
  Sheryl Burch 

9   Elizabeth Smith 
  Margie Facer  

15  Ben Beaver 
  Ann Cobb 

24  Sami Beaver 
25  Janie Maness 
27  Thoma Butler 
28  Garrett Bean 
30  Lisa Perdue 
Please report misspelled, omitted names, etc. 

 
Wedding Anniversary 
        Congratulations to: 

 

Mark & Amanda Stallings – 18th  6 Yrs! 
 

Tom & Norma Talbert – 18th  62 Yrs!  
 

Bob & Carrie Bishop – 28th  8 Yrs!  
 

On July 18, 1953, we were united in holy 
matrimony by The Rev. C. Marion Starr. 
This was his first marriage ceremony at 
Calvary. We praise the Lord for all these 
years together & for those to which we 

look forward. 

Tom & Norma Talbert 
 

Calvary would like to send extra special 
congratulations to Tom & Norma as they 

celebrate their 62nd Anniversary! 

Agape Day Camp Pictures! 
Thanks to your generosity, all of the children were able to attend for free! We must always 

remember that even small groups can do and bring about great things! 
“For where two or three are gathered in my name, I am there among them.” Matthew 18:20. 
 

  Everyoneõs Invited to Men In Missionõs Knights Game Night! 
Join the MIM on Tuesday, July 21 as they enjoy the Knights vs. Bulls Game in Charlotte! 

The game starts at 7:05 PM. The Cost is approx $20.00 per ticket. The deadline for paying  
& committing is Sunday, July 12. For questions, please contact Ben Beaver or Ron Corriher. 

 

Counselors (in purple) L-R: 
Max Waterhouse, Julie Franck 
& Kerstin Brown. That guy in 

blue is Pastor Wayne. 
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+18:20&version=NRSV
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=WJOQW8N7s4K5MM&tbnid=wPGIalFONywv-M:&ved=&url=http://progra2.wix.com/agape-kure-beach?_escaped_fragment_=visit-us&ei=54sQU_u2DMng0gHc0YCwBg&bvm=bv.61965928,d.dmQ&psig=AFQjCNEDlJ2uAQ91H5ZEsz704t2fpFn4CA&ust=1393679719746519


 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

July 2015 
1 2    3  4   Independence 

     Day! 

5  6th Sunday after Pentecost  
  9:15 AM Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service    

6 7 8  10:00 AM Spencer  

Council of Churches 
Meeting 

@Calvary 

9   11:30 AM  
Young@vGroup  

@DJõs 

10  
 

11 
Circus Train 

At Central 

Methodist  
12  7th Sunday after Pentecost 
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service    
  6:00 PM  “SSSS” (2nd Sunday Supper at 6) 
Deadline to  pay for Charlotte Knights Tickets 

13   

 

14 15 16  
 

17 
 

18 
Circus Train 

At Central 

Methodist 

19  8th Sunday after Pentecost 
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service  

20 

    
21 7:05 

Charlotte 
Knights 

Game Night! 

22 
 

23 24 25 
Circus Train 

At Central 

Methodist  

26  9th Sunday after Pentecost 
  8:00 AM              Breakfast     
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service  
 MEALS ON WHEELS ð Deliver this week!    

27  

 

28 29 30 

 

31  

       

 

2nd Annual Rowan-Salisbury Schools Children’s Nutrition Services Summer Food Service Program at Central United Methodist Church  

This wonderful ministry provides FREE LUNCH to ANY CHILD AGES 3-18  June 15 – August 13  Monday – Friday  12:20 PM!  
Please tell your friends, family & neighbors about this wonderful ministry! 

Thank you to Rowan-Salisbury Schools, Central United Methodist & all the “essential behind the scenes personnel”  
for taking on this huge much needed ministry!  

 


